
HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

November 14, 2013
2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

Theresa Collins-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher Kathy Cofer-teacher, Deborah Lewis-teacher, Sharon Kennedy-parent, -Trish Gwinn-parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Visitors:  Gary Milby, Associate Superintendent for Finance
Mrs. Handel presented the proposed November agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Ghaderi-1st, Cofer-2nd)
Mrs. Handel presented the October SBDM minutes for approval.  Committee agreed to accept the minutes as presented with one type-o change.  (Ghaderi-1st, Cofer-2nd)  

Good News-I READ Program being offered for K-2 students.   
Student Achievement-Mrs. Handel discussed the criteria for and how we would be targeting students for the Bump Them Up Program that will begin after the Christmas Break.   Focus will be on those students that are near the next performance letter, in order to help bring them up.  Teachers will be paid for their time.  

Mrs. Handel presented the Program Review results.  Howevalley was found to be in the Needs Improvement category for most areas.  

Mrs. Handel presented information from Scholastic on the IREAD Program. This is a program targeting K-2 students and works primarily on getting students to grade level before exiting 2nd grade.    The council discussed the benefits and obligations that come along with agreeing to implement the program.  Committee unanimously agreed the students would benefit from the program.  Mrs. Collins made a motion to adopt the IREAD program for all students falling below the 2nd grade level.  Mrs. Lewis seconded the motion.  No one was opposed.  
Training for the I-READ program will be on December 3rd for all K-2 teachers and assistants at Creekside Elementary.  More information will be release soon.

Accident reports and the school activities and MUNIS budgets will be presented at the December meeting.  
In other business:
Mrs. Handel presented the revised Wellness Plan for consideration.  A final approval will occur in December.

A group of teachers from the leadership team and others will be attending a Data Retreat on Dec. 9 and 10.  Work done at the retreat will be presented to staff and information used will help guide CSIP goals.  

The next round of district walkthroughs will occur on November 26th.  

 With no other business Mrs. Ghaderi made a motion to adjourn.  (Collins-1st, Kennedy-2nd) The meeting adjourned at 3:35p.m.  


